State of Wisconsin

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Oshkosh Service Center
625 East County Road Y, STE 700
Oshkosh, WI 54901-9731

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



July 19, 2017

MR DAVID LINSKENS 1687 PRINCETON PL #5 GREEN BAY, WI 54302

SUBJECT:

Update Regarding Lien

Sandies Dry Cleaners & Laundry (Former),

513 Grand Ave., Little Chute, WI

BRRTS #02-45-552222

Dear Mr. Linskens:

On June 12, 2017, the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) sent a certified letter to you stating that the DNR intends to file a lien against the above-referenced property in order to recover costs incurred by the DNR related to investigation of chlorinated volatile organic compound (CVOC) contamination associated with the property. The DNR recently reconsidered this decision and determined the DNR will not pursue filing the lien at this time due to several factors, including but not limited to the recent interest from the village of Little Chute to acquire the property for redevelopment and to develop an agent agreement under the Dry Cleaner Environmental Response Program (DERP) as allowed in s. NR 169.07(2), Wis. Adm. Code. Please keep the DNR informed as you continue to work with the village on these two important items.

Depending on the actions taken by you or the village, please be aware the DNR may incur additional costs for investigation or cleanup activities at the site and may decide to resume moving forward with filing a lien in order to recover costs incurred by the DNR. The DNR will notify you in writing prior to incurring any additional costs or moving forward with filing a lien.

Please contact me with any questions in Oshkosh by phone at 920-424-7887 or by email at jennifer.borski@wisconsin.gov.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Borski Hydrogeologist

Remediation & Redevelopment Program